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October 26, 2021

Community and Economic Development Committee

Councilmembers Carroll Fife, Noel Gallo, Dan Kalb and Loren Taylor

Re: CED Agenda Item #5 – EBHO support

Dear Councilmembers Fife, Gallo, Kalb and Taylor: 

On behalf of EBHO, I would like to register our general support for the Construction Innovation and Expanded Housing Options ordinance. 
 We need all of the tools and flexibility possible to house people most in need, and it is important to encourage lower-cost housing options such as smaller units and mobile small homes.  However, EBHO would like to amplify the comments of the Homeless Advisory Working Group (HAWG) on the ordinance, especially that these modifications, while important, continue to be viewed as “transitional” rather than permanent housing solutions.  The goal is to provide immediate relief and options for unhoused people, while continuing to work towards large-scale housing investment.  As we all know, only long-term, high quality and deeply affordable homes will ultimately allow Oakland to emerge from this crisis of houselessness.  
We urge the CED committee and Council to continue to work on ways to fund affordable housing and encourage collaboration between HCD and Planning to development a robust housing element with community engagement.  And in the short term, we urge the City of Oakland to do all in its power to lobby Congress for retention of robust housing investments (including vouchers and affordable housing funds) in the Build Back Better package.

 

Sincerely,
 Gloria Bruce 
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